January 11, 2008
WOPR COMMENTS 

I am requesting that the BLM maintain the existing land access status as “Open unless posted closed”, not “Close unless posted open.”  Currently, there is adequate OHV opportunities, however if the status is changed, there is likely going to be a void in OHV opportunities while the appropriate trails are being designated.  As such, this could conceivably promote misuse of the lands and promote trespass onto private lands. 

In addition to keeping lands “Open unless posted closed” the current high use areas or emphasis areas should be designated as OHV emphasis areas.  This simple designation will allow Oregon State Parks funds to be more easily accessible and available for management.  This management can allow funding for parking, trail building, fencing, signage, and law enforcement.  This designation will also assist qualified “Clubs” in securing Sate funding for maintenance projects.  

I also support maintaining at least 13 full OHV emphasis areas in the Medford district designated for OHV use, or as most recreation areas are referred to as:  Multiple Use Areas, which are open for all.  Each area seems to draw certain types of users, such as:  Johns Peak, Anderson Butte, and Elderberry Flats primarily have motorcycle and ATV use while Obenchain road seems to attract more 4x4s.  Having all 13 areas active will assist in separation of users and will help reduce over use and user conflicts.
I’m opposed to the Wellington Mountain/Wellington Butte Wild area in Ruch.  It would be inconsiderate to preserve this area while in the process, eliminating the best access to see it.  Closing this road would only preserve this area as the backyard of the neighbors.  If the Wellington Butte preserve is brought to action it should not eliminate the OHV road out to Wellington Butte and to the mine.  This route has been longstanding and is very self sustainable, and creates is own barriers which keeps users on the path. 
Finally, I’m requesting that Johns Peak be approved as an emphasis area because of the long standing use in the area and the significant investment that has already been made by the Motorcycle Riders Association to promote sustainable use.  Additionally, years prior to this process, users were instructed to use Johns Peak as an OHV area by local Governments, rather than less appropriate areas at that time, such as the grounds around Emigrant Lake.  Consequently, development and funding of a riding area at Johns Peak started long before the WOPR process.
Thank you for your consideration,

Steven M. Croucher 

President

Motorcycle Riders Association                                                              

